
 
May 31, 2024 
 
Dear Residents, Families and Staff: 
 
As you are aware, we continue to experience the 2nd phone outage in several months.  Scott and the team 
have worked hard on a fix; but, because the system is at end of life, the interim fixes have not been 
successful.  As previously shared, we had already engaged a telecommunications consultant and selected a 
system.  We are focused on implementing a change as quickly as possible and do have the cell phone system 
in place in all areas so that we are still able to communicate by phone and fax.  The nursing station phones and 
temporary cell phones for offices are included in this memo.   Resident phones in the Village Apartments, 
Country Houses, and Penrose Homes are not impacted by this outage. 
 

Town Meeting 
On Thursday, June 6, 2024 at 3:30 p.m., our second quarter Town Meeting will be held in the Auditorium. 
Departmental updates will be provided.  Wine and cheese will be served immediately following the meeting. 
 

Dining Services 
Staff and Resident Picnic 
The staff picnic on June 12th is from 11:30am-1:30pm. We are looking forward to our staff relaxing and enjoying a 
delicious lunch!  Resident lunch will not be available in Hearthside. 
  
The Resident Picnic will be hosted inside on June 12th from 4:30pm-6:30pm. Pickup to-go orders will not be available on 
the day of the Resident Picnic. There will be a delivery menu available and a $5.00 delivery charge. 1712 will not be open 
on Wednesday, June 12th during the Resident Picnic. 
 
Father’s Day Brunch 
Reservations for Father’s Day Brunch on Sunday, June 16th, will open on June 3rd and can be made through Full 
Count.  Seating times are 11:30am and 12:30pm.  Guidelines for reservations are as follows: 

• Father’s Day Brunch will be held in the Auditorium.  

• Maximum party size is 6 which includes residents and guests; larger parties cannot be accommodated. 

• Residents will be charged 22 points.   

• Your account will be charged $25 for adult guests, $15 for children 10yrs-12yrs, and $10 for children 
9 years and younger.  

• No points may be used for guests. 

• All double reservations or parties of over 6 people will be cancelled.  

• To-Go orders can be picked up in the Auditorium starting at 11am.  
 

Fitness Center 
The Fitness Committee and Powerback Rehab are offering their first Fall Prevention initiative with a simple 
private balance check in the Fitness Center on June 11, 2024 at 1pm. A free gift and refreshments will be 
offered. Sign up in the Fitness Center or with Alice Lodge at aclodge@comcast.net 
 

COVID 
One Residential resident tested positive and is on quarantine. No Care Center residents are positive at this 
time.  One staff member tested positive and is at home on isolation.  
 
Best regards, 
Maureen Casey 

mailto:aclodge@comcast.net


 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please remember that Security is often making rounds and not in the office.  The best way to 
reach Security is to call the Front Desk.   

Administration 267 835 4342 
Care Center Front Desk 267-951-4520 

Cedars East Nurses Station 484-428-3664 
Cedars West Nurses Station 484-428-3787 
Dining 610 937 4201 
Dundale West Nurses Station 484-427-7169 

Dunwoody at Home DAH 610-389 8217 
Environmental Services Housekeeping 267 535 1238 
Facilities Maintenance 215 749 2153 
Fairlee Nurses Station 484-427-7268 

Front Desk 267 889 6821 

Grounds 215 388 9032 
Health & Wellness Nurses Station 484-428-3127 
Human Resources 610 639 0040 

Leeland Nurses Station 484-422-8269 
Lori Steward (Social Worker) 267-268-4513 
Medical Nurses Station (Supervisor) 610-680-6510 
Patten Nurses Station 484-427-7269 

Rose Ondo (Admissions) 610-675-9533 
Pavilion Nurses Station 484-849-8088 
Recreation 215 388 9770 
Rehab Physical Therapy 267 279 6695 

Security 215 420 0074 
Transportation 267 631 9021 
Woodlea Nurses Station 484-422-8268 


